
Safety Advisory Committee Report to Academic Senate 
October 1, 2025 (Committee Meeting Date September 10, 2025) 

 

Announcements:  
• Questions have come up if vaping is allowed on campus.  Vaping is not allowed on campus and 

College Safety will work to get signs made to clearly state so.  
• The Board approved a police department on campus.  This is in progress and will take 

approximately one year for implementation. 
• Student housing is approximately 40 percent complete. The new Agriculture building and 

Student housing is planned to be open by Fall 2026. 

Completed Items: 
• Permanent campus wide cameras in common areas were installed over the summer. 

Upcoming Items:  
• Interior Campus Vehicular Safety 

o A pre-bid vendor meeting for the gates was completed on September 9th, 2025. Bids are 
due from vendors by the end of September. 

o The bollards project is planned to be completed if there is enough funds left over from 
the gate project. 

• Cleary Compliance is underway with Carlos Rios compiling the report to be ready for October 1st. 
• Campus Sworn Officers Update: See announcement above.  The main role will be to protect our 

staff and students and will integrate into our campus family. 
• Emergency Response Procedures: College Safety met on March 11th, 2025 with all college 

presidents and reviewed needed security updates on campuses. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Roy Allard, Faculty Co-Chair 
Joe Grubbs, Administrative Co-Chair 
Justin Kelly, Classified Co-Chair 
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